january6th.house.gov (202) 225-7800





One Hundred Seventeenth Congress

Select Committee to Investigate the January 6th Attack on the United States Capitol

May 12, 2022

VIA HAND DELIVERY

Representative Scott Perry United States House of Representatives 2160 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Representative Perry:

Pursuant to the authorities set forth in House Resolution 503 and the rules of the House of Representatives, the Select Committee to Investigate the January 6th Attack on the United States Capitol ("Select Committee") hereby transmits a subpoena that compels you to appear for a deposition on May 26, 2022.

On December 20, 2021, the Select Committee delivered to you a letter seeking your voluntary cooperation with our investigation. As explained in the letter, which is attached to this subpoena, the Select Committee has tremendous respect for the prerogatives of Congress and the privacy of its Members. At the same time, we have a solemn responsibility to investigate fully the facts and circumstances of the violent attack on the United States Capitol and issues relating to the peaceful transfer of power, and the Select Committee believes that you have information that is important to its investigation. Unfortunately, you declined voluntary cooperation, and we are left with no choice but to issue you this subpoena.

A copy of the rules governing Select Committee depositions is attached. Please contact staff for the Select Committee at 202-225-7800 with any questions.

Sincerely,

Bennie G. Thompson

Chairman